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Legistar No. 14-0827

1353 Avon Street rezoning: requirement of deed restriction

It is the opinion of the Legal Department that the action taken by various governing
bodies on the above rezoning request appears to be contrary to state law as improper
contract zoning. Likewise, the recommended course of action of the governing bodies to
simply place a deed restriction with a reverter clause is also contrary to the long-standing
advice the Legal Department has provided the Common Council. This legislation should be
revisited.

Facts

On August 4,2014 the City Plan Commission recommended that the above rezoning
request "be approved if the applicant records a covenant on the property stating that the
propertywill revert back to R2-Residence zoning ifthe propertyis no longer being used as a
salon." On August 5, 2014, the Judiciary and Administration Committee approved the City
Plan Commission report.

These actions appear to be based on the Planning and Development Department's
recommendation dated August 4,2014, which states, in part:

Staff if very supportive of this business change and acknowledges the
potential benefit to neighbors and northside residents. Staff cautions the
Commission on the potential of the rezoning. If in the future another
commercial entity is proposed for the site: a bar, accounting firm, tattoo parlor,
restaurant, etc. It will be a legal use. Staffs caution is primarily because of
Logan Middle School across the street. Staff has spoken to the applicant and
asked if thev would be willing to file a restrictive covenant on their property
stating that should the salon cease to exist the property would revert back to
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